UMPS MEETING MINUTES

December 4, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Debbie Klein. 

Minutes: Minutes from the November meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Heather Zello and was seconded by Sue Koloske to approve the minutes, motion passed. 
Treasurer’s Report: Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s report.  The current activity relates to the craft fair, marching band banquet, NY trip, butter braids, raffle license and photo buttons.  There was also activity in student accounts for the Lion King performance field trip.  The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $4,496.97.  Shari Hanneman made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report. The motion was seconded by Sheila Elkins and the motion passed. 
Concerts:  Upcoming winter concerts include:  

Winter Choir Concert

December 8th
7pm

FHS/FPMS Orchestra Concert
December 10th
7pm

Winter Band Concert

December 11th
7pm
Director’s Reports 
Miss Schlecht – Was not in attendance due to the FPMS Choir Concert. The following report was sent and read by Debbie Klein.
Franklin High School Winter Choir Concert:  The FHS Winter Choral concert is going to be held on Monday, December 8th at 7:00 pm in the Saber Center for the Performing Arts.  All Treble, Concert, Chamber and Show Choir students will need to meet in the choir room at 6:10 pm to warm up.

Our dress rehearsal will be held tomorrow, Friday, December 5th during 4B.  Students have been excused from class, and are expected to get all of their work from their teachers ahead of time.

Concert Grades: The concerts we have in choir are equivalent to a summative assessment.  Attendance is a large portion of your child’s grade, and attendance at the concert is required in order to fulfill assessments that go along with the performance.  Please make sure your children are on time to their concert, as tardiness will affect their grade as well.

The 2014 FHS Spring Musical will be Beauty and the Beast!

Auditions for Beauty and the Beast will take place after school during the week of December 15, 2014.  Audition materials are available in Mr. Gould’s room beginning tomorrow (December 2nd).

Audition materials are also now available on our FHS Musical Theatre website!  This site will keep parents and students up to date on rehearsals and everything else musical related!  For more details about auditions, please visit the site to see how to sign up online!

If you are not interested in participating on stage, but would like to help out as a Stage Crew member, please watch for future announcements about getting involved backstage!! You may also see Mr. Krause for details.

Parents!  We need your help!  If you are interested in lending a hand for this production, please visit the “parents” tab on the website.  Even a little bit of help goes a long way!  All parents of cast members will be required to attend a parent meeting on Wednesday, January 7th, 2015 at 7:00 pm in the FHS Band room.

Performances for Beauty and the Beast will be held on the following dates/times in our brand new PAC!  Thursday, April 23 @ 6 pm, Friday, April. 24 @ 7 pm, Saturday, April 25 @ 2 pm, and Saturday, April 25 @ 7 pm.

Lion King Field Trip – FHS:  45 FHS students attended the Lion King last night at the Milwaukee Theatre downtown.  They had a wonderful time!
Mrs. Umhoefer was not present but sent the following report read by Debbie Klein:
November Recap
· Congratulations to all jazz students on an outstanding first performance in the Saber Center!  The students did an incredible job with a lot of music in just six or seven weeks, and they sounded and looked so professional on stage.  A recording will be available soon!

December
· Winter Pep Band begins tomorrow night!  If they haven’t done so already, students and parents should go to the band website home page to find out their pep band assignment.  Pep Band A meets tomorrow night (12/5) - report time is 6:15 PM to the band room, and they will be done around 8.  Students should wear their band t-shirt and jeans.  If a student is unable to attend, s/he should complete the attendance form on the band website and should indicate their plans for making up their absence.  All students are welcome, even if they are not in Pep Band A!

· Pep Band B will meet next Friday, December 12, at 6:15 PM.

· The entire pep band schedule can be found on the Google calendar linked on the band website.
· The Winter Band Concert is next Thursday night, December 11, at 7 PM in the Saber Center.  The program will feature the Jazz Ensemble, Concert Band, Symphonic Band, Wind Ensemble, and combined bands.
· Report time for students is 6 PM to the band room.
· Dress for the concert:
· Girls - all black (not black and white like they wore for middle school)
· Boys - Tux jacket (provided by FHS), white tux shirt (just arrived for those who ordered them through Mrs. Umhoefer), black bowtie (also just arrived), black dress pants, black dress shoes, and long black socks.
· All students are welcome to bring holiday hats, etc., for our combined number
· NYC Trip:

· The next payment will be due on Wednesday, January 14 ($130)

· We found out our hotel:  We will be staying at the Fairfield Inn in East Rutherford, New Jersey.

· An updated itinerary will be provided after winter break
· Solo and Ensemble:

· Students should be finalizing their piece selection and should definitely have all music before winter break.  Mrs. Umhoefer will be providing pieces for all large groups.  If a student still needs to find music, s/he should come in for resource as soon as possible.

· Ireland:

· A proposed itinerary can be found on the home page of the band website!

· A more accurate estimated price will be coming after winter break, but right now, we have still been quoted around $3100 for the 10-day trip.

Mr. Hull  - Was not present and did not send a report. 
Marcus Fundraiser

Shari Hanneman spoke about the Marcus fundraiser.  Order forms are available this evening and will also be sent home with students.  Orders are due back to the music teachers by Friday, December 12th.  It is hoped that students will receive the orders by Monday, December 22nd in time for holiday gift giving.  Students will receive 15% of their sales total in their student accounts.  Please send your payment with the order, check(s) made payable to UMPS.
Craft Fair 

Thank you to Wendy Nielsen for chairing the craft fair and to all the volunteers who helped make this a successful event.  Profit this year was up over $2200 from last year.
WSMA

This year will be Franklin High School’s year to host the district WSMA event (happens every 7 years) on March 7th, 2015.  There will seven schools participating in 22 sites from 8am to 4pm.  Mrs. Umhoefer will be the chairperson coordinating the event but much help is needed.  Room (site) monitors that stay in the room with the judge need to be an adult.  However, door monitors that stay outside the room and check students in can be students.  It would be great to have student volunteers to work the information desk to provide directions on how to find sites and this would be a perfect opportunity for NHS students to receive volunteer hours.  Committee meetings will be held prior to the upcoming UMPS meetings at 6pm each month until the event in March.

Thank you to the following individuals who have volunteered to serve as chairs for various areas:


Set up/tear down – Jeff and Gail Milani


Room/door monitors and information desks – Laurie Staniszewski and Jennifer Dawes


Concessions – Liz Lacina, Wendy Nielson, and Michelle Edwards


Headquarters/score posting – Shari Hanneman


Bake sale – Sue Paulsen


Miscellaneous – Liz Lacina and Debbie Klein

Orchestra

It was suggested that an introductory email communication go out to the orchestra parents regarding UMPS.  Liz Lacina will also speak with Mr. Hull about a possible announcement at the upcoming concert.  Want to make sure all the orchestra parents are aware of our events and WMSA volunteer opportunities.
Trip Updates – all trip update information is within Mrs. Umhoefer’s report.

Marching Band

There has been a suggestion to do some fundraising specifically for marching band (similar to how the Jazz Cabaret funds the Jazz Ensemble).  A committee meeting will be held in January (TBD) for anyone interested.  Would look to have a separate column established in the Treasurer’s Report for marching band that would fund expenses for participating in competitions, etc.  There is also interest in creating a Parent Spirit Group.

There was a motion by Chris Konkel to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Susan St. Lewis.  Motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 pm.   

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-secretary
